BDR 54-814
SB 270

EXECUTIVE AGENCY
FISCAL NOTE

AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 15, 2023
Agency Submitting: Board of Massage Therapy

Items of Revenue or Fiscal Year Fiscal Year Fiscal Year |Effect on Future

Expense, or Both 2022-23 2023-24 2024-25 Biennia
Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Board has evaluated BDR 54-814 and is uncertain if there will be a fiscal impact. Seven (7) states must join the
compact before the Commission will be seated and begin defining rules which may include costs.

At this time, the database for the compact will be housed by the Federation of State Massage Therapy Boards. The
Nevada Board of Massage Therapy is already a participant in the Federation and pays a fee assessment for that
membership which at this time is not set to be increased.

There is a possibility that there may be some impact to revenue depending on which states join IMpact and if there are
licensees that would then no longer maintain a Nevada license by choosing a multi-state license in their home state. At
this time only 203 of the over 5,000 Nevada licensees reside in other states that might choose to participate in the
multi-state licensing compact. If all chose to do so, the biennial impact would be a reduction in revenue of $59,885;
however, it is impossible to say if any would or would not qualify/choose to obtain a multi-state license from another
jurisdiction or if the other states they may be licensed in would be part of the compact.
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GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date  Tuesday, March 14, 2023

The agency's response appears reasonable.
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